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TEL: 01343 812014
EMAIL :- admin.hythehillp@moray-edunet.gov.uk

INFORMATION LINE:- 0870 054 9999. PIN - 031270.
Calls to this number will be charged a 2p per minute service charge plus your call providers access charge
WEB www.schools-online.co.uk/hythehill primary              
Dear Parents/Carers,
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Welcome to the November Newsletter. I hope that you had a relaxing and enjoyable October holiday. The weather was beautiful and I'm sure many of you embraced the opportunity to enjoy the outdoors.  
Welcome to the new families who have started at Hythehill. I'm sure you will soon feel part of the Hythehill community. 
STAFFING
I would like to congratulate Miss Donna MacKay, P4/5 teacher on being appointed to the position of Depute Head Teacher at Milnes Primary School. As many of you are aware Miss Mackay has taught at Hythehill for 18 years and so we will be sad to see her go. Miss Mackay's last working day will be Friday 20th November. 
Her teaching position has been advertised and I will inform you when a successful applicant has been appointed.
GIRFEC and the Named Person
Getting It Right For Every Child is a national priority and is part of the School Improvement Plan. This policy is to help all children and young people grow, develop and reach their full potential. It aims to improve outcomes for children and their families based on a shared understanding of their wellbeing. Most children will receive all the support they need from their own families and community.
As part of the GIRFEC approach each child or young person is allocated a Named Person. In Primary the Head Teacher is usually the Named Person and will remain throughout their primary school career. On transition to Secondary School, Guidance teachers become the Named Person.
MAKING CONTACT WITH STAFF AND THE OFFICE
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I would like to remind you that for reasons of pupil and teacher safety parents, carers and all visitors to the school MUST report to reception. Please DO NOT by pass reception and go to the classroom for any reason. Before and after the school day is protected teacher preparation time and during the school day can lead to teachers being taken away from their job of delivering quality learning and teaching experiences. Teachers have been asked to not engage with anyone arriving at their door during the teaching day unless it has been arranged through the Office. Mrs Russell will happily deal with your enquires. If you should require an appointment with the class teacher please put this request in writing to the class teacher, who will get in touch with you, or leave a message at the office. If it is a matter of urgency then a member of the Senoir Management Team – Mrs Summers, Mrs Sayers for 
ASN or me, Mrs Gilbert will be available in the first instance. Thank you.



The office hours are between 8.30am-4.00pm.  If you try contacting the office outwith these hours your call may not be answered. I would also remind you that it is not Mrs Russell's responsibility to interrupt the learning and teaching of children on a regular basis to pass on messages regarding changes to social arrangements after school. These interruptions tie up the school phone lines, take Mrs Russell away from running the office and interrupt the learning and teaching in the classroom. We understand that from time to time childcare arrangements change and we are happy to assist in informing your child of a change of plans, but it would appear that some of these changes are occurring on a daily basis, sometimes 3-4 times a week. Please finalise social arrangements with your children before the school day. Thank you.
If your child has an appointment during the school day he/she is to be collected from and returned to the school office. 
PARENT COUNCIL NEEDS YOU!
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The Parent Council meeting was held on  Tuesday 3rd November  @ 6.30pm – 7.30pm. Thank you to those who attended. If you were unable to attend but would be interested to be involved in either the Parent Council or the newly formed Hythehill Fundraiser Committee please give your name and contact details to Mrs Russell. Thank you. Every little helps. (  
PARENT FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE EVENT
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Thank you to those who supported the first fundraising event, Tombola evening, organised by the Fundraising Committee. Thank you to the many local businesses, staff and parents who generously donated home baked and many fantastic prizes won throughout the evening and used as raffle prizes. Thank you to James Allan for running the evening and supplying the bingo books. The grand total for the evening was £2830. This money will go towards purchasing netbook trolleys across the school.
At Hythehill we are looking for parents or grandparents to volunteer on a regular basis in classes and the library. We are running a Christmas Masterclass for all pupils across the school on Thursday afternoons. Children from P1-3 (1.00pm-2.00pm) and P4-7 (1.30pm-2.30pm) will mix for an hour to make various items to sell at the Christmas Fayre on TUESDAY 1st DECEMBER. As these are practical lessons helping hands are required. If you are able to help out on Thursday 5th, 12th, 19th and 26th November for about an hour with practical Christmas activities please let Mrs Russell know at the office as soon as possible. This is a new venture and parental support would be very much appreciated.  If you have already volunteered we will be in touch.
UNIFORM

As the darker and colder days begin I would like to remind all children to wear a jacket/coat to school, as well as appropriate hats, scarves and gloves. Please make sure these items are clearly labelled along with all other uniform items. The children will go outside at playtime and lunchtime as much as possible during the winter season so they need to be able to wrap up warm. It is also advisable for children travelling to and from school on foot or bike to wear some reflective outdoor clothing. 
As we are entering our second term I would like to remind you that all children need to have a PE kit in school every day - dark shorts, a t-shirt (the colour of the house team the child is in) and indoor gym shoes. The PE specialist, Mr McAvinue, will be using every opportunity to take the P4-7 children outside on a Friday. Please make sure they have appropriate warm outdoor clothing, outdoor trainers and a change of socks. Thank you. Children must also remove all jewellery for PE. This includes earrings. If your child is unable to remove/replace their earrings please ensure that they have tape over their earrings or have tape in school to do this. Thank you 
There are still a number of children wearing black cardigans and jumpers. I would like to take the opportunity to remind you that our uniform is grey not black. The High School pupils wear black.
SCRIPTURE UNION
Scripture Union has recommenced on a Monday from 3.00pm-4.00pm with Mrs Angela Stuart.
WIDER ACHIEVEMENTS AND CELEBRATION NEWS 
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Our S.C.O.P.E and Wider Achievement assemblies are well underway. This is a great an opportunity for children who have achieved an award/certificate/
trophy in a hobby/sport or musical instrument to share their success with the rest of the school. All achievements are initially shared in class and may also be celebrated in the classroom. A general display of Wider Community Achievements will be created for all to see in the corridor with class celebrated achievements being displayed in or outside the classroom.
If your child has an achievement to share please encourage them to bring their certificates/awards with a photograph into school. Thank you.
RED WHITE AND BLUE DAY
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Thank you to all those who participated in the Red, White and Blue day held on Friday 9th October. Together we raised £306 for ABF The Soldiers' Charity, and the Royal Navy and Royal Marines Charity. The Northern Scot published an article detailing children's fundraising efforts. Thank you to those parents in the RAF who managed to come along to participate in the photograph.
INDIVIDUAL AND SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS

[image: image11.png]


Thank you to those of you who ordered individual and family photographs. The commission raised was £629. This will go towards organising new and up to date photographs in the welcome foyer.

FUTURE FUNDRAISING

Children In Need is on Friday 13th November. We will be asking the children and staff to dress up in Spots and Stripes for a donation of £1.

Let’s Deck the Hall – The Christmas decorations used in the school hall are looking very tired. This year all primary and nursery children will be given a bauble outline to decorate at home. Instructions and baubles will be sent home on Thursday 12th November and are to be returned by Thursday 26th November. 

RAG BAG
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You may have noticed a large Rag Bag bin in the school playground. This is an easy and simple way of fundraising for the school. 

Any recyclable clothing, bags, shoes etc can be bagged and placed in this bin at any time. Please encourage friends and neighbours to support the school in trying to raise funds by recycling clothing. When the bin is full a call will be placed with the Rag Bag Company and they will come and empty it. The content is weighed and the school receives money for the school funds. The monies raised from this initiative will go towards providing resources throughout the school.

PLAYGROUND ETIQUETTE
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The mornings are a lot darker and so it would be advisable that the children do not arrive in the playground before 8.40am. I would also like to remind you that children remain the parents’ responsibility until 8.55am, when the school day starts.
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Unfortunately we continue to have an issue regarding  dog mess being found on the playground and on the field.  Please remember that it is an offence to not ‘scoop the poop’ in public places. It is also a health risk. If anyone you know who walks their dog in the school grounds please remind them to ‘scoop the poop’. Thank you to the parents who did a ’poop scoop’ walk. The Parent Council are in discussions with the Northern Scot to do an article. 
CAR PARK

Please DO NOT use the car park for dropping off or collecting nursery or school children. The car park is for staff and disabled use only. Members of staff and children requiring disabled access continue to be unable to use these facilities. Your support in this area is most appreciated. If you are using this area to drop off or bring your children to school you will be asked to park elsewhere. Thank you.
DIARY DATES

5th            -  P3A Assembly – Rights Respecting Schools
12th      -  P6/7 Assembly – Remembrance Day
13th      -  Children In Need

16th/17th - In-Service days. School closed to pupils.

30th      - St Andrew’s Day – to wear tartan
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